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May 7, 2025 

SnoCope Credit Union 

Attn: Steve Ellis & Tracey Johnson 

3130 Rockefeller Ave 

Everett, WA 98201 

 

To the Fabulous Folks at SnoCope Credit Union, 

Your wonderful fundraiser for Dawson Place 

was a fantastic way to show that you care 

about the health and safety of families in 

your community. You not only raised funds 

that support our free services and collected 

items from our wish list, but your April 

fundraiser introduced your customers to our 

organization, people who might need, or 

know someone who needs our help. You 

should be proud that your effort to raise 

money and awareness for Dawson Place 

supports the protection and healing of child 

abuse survivors. Thank You! 

Dawson Place is a Child Advocacy Center that exists because our community believes every child 

abuse survivor deserves safety, justice, and healing. It is the collaboration of 3 government and 

3 nonprofit organizations providing free services for child victims of sexual assault, physical 

abuse, and neglect. We provide services from one location, delivered by: victim advocates, 

nurses, therapists, social workers, detectives, prosecutors, and parent educators. At Dawson 

Place children feel safe, listened to, cared about, and comforted. Their service providers 

communicate at the child’s level with compassion and competence. This child-centered approach 

makes kids want to return for the help they need and deserve to move past their trauma. 

Your fundraiser for Dawson Place brings comfort to the children and youth who depend on our 

free services for their recovery. It gives hope to families who are in crisis because their son or 

daughter disclosed that they experienced abuse. Your effort strengthens our cause to give 

EVERY child abuse survivor safety, justice, and healing. We appreciate you. 

 

My sincerest thanks, 

 

Lori Vanderburg, MS LMFT CMHS 

Executive Director 

 


